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Subject 

 
Date of meeting Follow-up action required Administration's 

response 
1. Proposed creation of two 

directorate posts in the 
Food and Environmental 
Hygiene Department for 
planning and implementation 
of municipal facility 
projects 

14 May 2019 The Administration was requested to provide 
the following supplementary information: 
 

(a) given that a five-year supernumerary 
directorate Administrative Officer Staff 
Grade C ("AOSGC") post (designated as 
Assistant Director (Market Special Duties) 
("AD(MSD)") upon creation and proposed 
to be retitled as Assistant Director (Market 
Review) ("AD(MR)") under the current 
exercise) was already created in January 
2018 to take forward a fundamental review 
and oversee the implementation of various 
measures for improving the facilities and 
management of public markets, the 
justification for creating a permanent 
AOSGC post (to be designated as Assistant 
Director (Market Development) 
("AD(MD)")) to take forward measures on 
market modernization and development of 
new public markets; 

 
(b) the major differences in job duties of 

AD(MR) and AD(MD) and the proposed 
delineation of work and responsibilities 

The Administration's 
response was circulated vide 
LC Paper No.  
CB(2)22/20-21 on 
15 October 2020. 

1 
6-17(02) LC Paper No. CB(2)153/20-21(02) 
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Date of meeting Follow-up action required Administration's 
response 

between the two posts, as well as the 
performance indicators to be adopted for 
evaluating the performance of the two post 
holders; 

 
(c) the work progress of the dedicated team led 

by the existing AD(MSD) in respect of 
taking forward the review of the facilities 
as well as management of public markets 
and the implementation of enhancement 
measures for revitalizing and modernizing 
the operation and management of markets 
(including the progress of the improvement 
works at the six representative markets 
selected by the consultant for detailed 
study and specific improvement 
recommendations); 

 
(d) whether the Administration would consider 

members' suggestion to create the AD(MD) 
post on a supernumerary basis (say, for 
three or five years) and examine the need 
for extending the post or converting it into 
permanent basis before the expiry of the 
initial period taking into account the work 
progress of the tasks concerned; and 

 
(e) a written response to the questions raised in 

Hon SHIU Ka-chun's letter dated 
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14  May  2019 (LC Paper No. 
CB(2)1440/18-19(01)). 
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